
 

 

 

Dear Parents /Carers, 
 

It is difficult to believe that Friday 28th June marks the end of Term 2, 2019.  Everyone is welcome to attend 
our final Whole School Assembly for Term 2 at 2.05pm on Thursday 27th June in the Multi-Function Room.   

 Children will finish school on Friday 28th June at 1.00pm 

All children return to school on Monday 15th July  
 

Thank you to everyone in our school community who has contributed in any way to the smooth running of 
Corpus Christi School during this term. 

 Wishing everyone a happy, safe and restful holiday. 

From all the Staff at Corpus Christi Primary School. 
With kind regards,  
Linda 
 

 

FEAST OF CORPUS CHRISTI MASS 
 

Thank you everyone who was able to join us for this most prayerful and significant mass yesterday Tuesday 
25th June to celebrate as one community, as one Body of Christ, the Feast of Corpus Christi. The Foundation 
Unit, Student RE Team, Miss Mendoza and Mrs Adamko prepared a beautiful and very meaningful and rev-
erent mass for our school. The children need to be congratulated on their beautiful reading, the way they re-
sponded during the mass and for their lovely singing of hymns. Additional activities were planned for the day 
during which children enjoyed a wonderful session with “Kaboom” and then worked in Groups on Art works 
reflecting who we are as a school community. A display of the work will be placed in the main building 
walkway when complete. A great day of celebration was had by all! 
 
 

MIDDLE AND SENIOR ATHLETICS DAY 
 

What a great day! The weather was certainly kind and contributed to a most successful Athletics day for our 
Middle and Senior students. Miss Dundov and school staff need to be congratulated on a marvellous job in 
ensuring all aspects of the day went smoothly. Thank you to our many wonderful parents and family mem-
bers who gave their time so generously to support on the day in so many ways, your help was greatly appre-
ciated. The children did us proud as they participated in activities and encouraged one another throughout the 
day. Well done everyone. 
 
 

BOOK FAIR 
 

What a great success!!  Mrs Judie Baird is to be congratulated on her excellent planning and organisation of 
all aspects of the Book Fair. The number of parent helpers was wonderful and their help was certainly need-
ed and greatly appreciated. Thank you to all the children and families who supported the Book Fair by pur-
chasing many beautiful and interesting books. We are very grateful to everyone who supported in some way 
to ensure the smooth running and success of the Book Fair. Thank you! 

NEWSLETTER 8    Wednesday 26th June  2019    WEEK 10, TERM 2 
*Available on our School App, Website, CC Parent Portal.  Paper copies available in the Office* 

For STUDENT ABSENCES ccschooloffice@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au OR 9741 8440 by 9:30am  

St Andrew’s Parish 

CORPUS CHRISTI PRIMARY SCHOOL 

29 RUSSELL STREET, WERRIBEE VIC. 3030 

Telephone: (03) 9741 8440        Facsimile: (03) 9741 8038 

mailto:ccschooloffice@ccwerribee.catholi.edu.au?subject=Student%20Absence


 

 

SEMESTER 1, 2019 STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT REPORTS AND LEARNING JOURNEYS 
 

Student Learning Journeys went LIVE and were available via email from the ‘TeacherCloud’ on                       
Friday 14th June .  Student Achievement Reports were made available on Monday 17th June and  

can be accessed by Parents through our new CC Parent Portal. 
If you have had difficulty accessing your child’s Learning Journey and/or Student Achievement Report 

please do not hesitate to contact  Mrs Anne Walton – annew@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au or the  
School Office for support. 

Thank you to all families who attended Parent Teacher Child Learning Conversations (PTCLCs). These        
provided a valuable opportunity to share and celebrate your child’s many achievements while also identify-

ing future goals. 
  

 
ANNUAL REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY 
 

The 2018 Annual Report to the Community is now available from the school office and on our Website. 

www.ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au. Please see our office Staff if you wish to borrow a copy to read. Any  

feedback would be greatly appreciated. 

 
 

NUMERACY FAMILY NIGHT 
  

Thank you to all our families who were able to attend our Numeracy Family Night on Tuesday 11th June.  
The turnout was fantastic! 
  

Thank you to Mr Peter Donoghue, our Numeracy Leader, to the Numeracy Curriculum Team members and 
to all the staff who attended the evening for their facilitation of the many workshops that families attended.   
  

The evening provided a great opportunity to hear about how mathematics is taught in schools today and how 
the promotion of using varied strategies is a strong focus in the teaching in numeracy. 
  
  

Please feel free to email to me any further suggestions or thoughts about what you feel may be useful as a 
focus when designing future workshops or parent forums. 
  

Once again thank you for your attendance and participation in a very successful educational evening! 
Our next Family Curriculum Evening will focus on Learning in Literacy and will be held on Wednesday 
14th August at 6.30pm. More details will follow early in Term 3. 
 
 

STAFF NEWS 
 

I wish to inform you that Mr Peter Donoghue will be leaving our school at the end of the term to take on          
another significant Numeracy Leadership position at a school in Melbourne’s north. We thank Peter for his 
wonderful contribution to Corpus Christi as Numeracy Leader and staff member during his time with us and 
wish him all the best in his new venture. Please be assured that our current Numeracy Team members and all 
staff at Corpus Christi are committed to the continued delivery of high quality Numeracy programs that meet 
the needs of all our children. 
 

In addition, I wish to notify our community that Miss Leanne Spence will be on Long Service Leave for the 
first 7 weeks of Term 3. Mrs Anne Walton and Mr Mark Grant will be replacing Leanne in Senior Spence.  
 

Also, Mrs Glenda Flynn will be on Long Service leave from 19th June to 2nd August. Mrs Shelley Cran and 
Mrs Bec Oliva will be on leave until 22nd July. We wish Leanne, Shelley, Bec and Glenda safe and enjoyable 
travels.  
 
 
 
With kind regards,  

Linda 

 

mailto:annew@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au
http://www.ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We’ve had quite a term for Education in Faith! It has been filled with 
many celebrations and events.  

 

SACRAMENT NEWS 

We congratulate our Year 6 students who received the Sacrament of Confirmation on May 24th 2019 at St. 
Andrew’s Sports Centre. Bishop Mark Edwards celebrated the evening along with Fr . Alber t, Fr . Anil 
and Fr. John Paul. It was a beautiful, reverent and special evening and we thank you for your support and 
prayers for the children and families.  

 

Special Celebrations : CORPUS CHRISTI FEAST DAY 

We’ve had many special celebrations this term including the Feast of Corpus Christi which we celebrated 
yesterday (25th June). Our day started with Kaboom sports followed by activities relating to Corpus Christi. 
We ended our day with Mass to celebrate as one community, as one Body of Christ. Thank you to our      
families who joined our celebration.  

 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL WINTER APPEAL 

Every year we come together as a school to support St. Vincent de Paul’s annual winter appeal. We thank all 
our families who got involved to help in whatever way we can to those in our local community. If you would 
like to continue to get involved please view https://www.vinnies.org.au/page/Contacts/VIC/ to see the many 
ways you and your family can support St. Vincent de Paul who continue to assist people in need across         
Australia.  

 

EUCHARIST NEWS  

Families would have received their Mass allocations for First Eucharist for the 1pm or 3pm Mass. Children 
will be receiving their First Eucharist on Sunday 18th August at St. Andrew’s Church, Greaves Street. There 
will be reminder notes early next term for the Parent Information Evening and celebrating Reconciliation    
before children receive their First Eucharist.  

 

SENIOR UNIT MASS AND COMMUNITY MASS 

The Senior Unit would like to invite families to the Senior Unit Mass on the first week of school Thursday 
18th July at 9am in the MFR. We also invite families to attend the community mass on Sunday 21st 
July at St. Mary of the Cross Chapel, 10am.  

 

JUNIOR PRAYER NIGHT 

Early next term, our Junior Unit will be holding their Junior Prayer Night on Tuesday 23rd July 6:00pm.           

We invite our Junior families to attend this evening.  

 

 18th July - Senior Unit Mass, 9am in the MFR 

21st July - Community Mass, 10am St. Mary of the Cross Chapel 

23rd July - Junior Prayer Night, 6:00pm 

30th July - Parent Information Evening for First Eucharist, in MFR  

7th August - Reconciliation before Eucharist, St. Andrew’s church, 6:30pm 

9th August - St. Mary of the Cross MacKillop reflection before assembly 

15th August - Junior Unit Mass,  

18th August - First Eucharist (1pm or 3pm), St. Andrew’s  
 

Miss Richelle Mendoza, Religious Education Leader  

https://www.vinnies.org.au/page/Contacts/VIC/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

MIDDLE UNIT NEWS…. 
 

The Middle Community have enjoyed planning and researching a South American country throughout 
this term. On Wednesday 19th June, the students had a chance to showcase what they had learnt about 
South America to other students and teachers in the Middle Community. 

In Numeracy, Middle students have been learning about multiplication and have looked at different ways 
to solve multiplication problems such as using distributive property. Students are continuing to use 
Mfacts to develop their multiplication skills and fluency. We have also been learning about different types 
of shapes, angles and lines such as perpendicular and parallel lines.  

Students have been learning about information reports and have been involved in writing some                  
information reports, making sure they follow the correct structure.  

We are continuing to work on reading workshop groups each week and the students are working on        
specific comprehension skills that they need to develop.  

We encourage parents to assist your child in bringing their diary every day and checking their diary  
weekly.  

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to speak with your child's teacher.  

 

Kind regards,  

The Middle Team- Helen Drezga, Ben Richards, Megan Urlichs, Stephanie Mobilio, Eugene Volkwyn, 

Peter Donoghue, Jenai Harrington, Lyn Tramontana and Karen Pacifici. 

FOUNDATION UNIT NEWS…. 
 

Wow what a busy term we have had in Foundation. The Foundation students this term were lucky enough 
to attend an Art excursion to support our Inquiry unit. The children hopped on a bus to The Roy-
al  Botanical Gardens and what an adventure we had. Besides the downpour, the children participated in a 
range of activities such as collage making that involved patterns, painting, leaf rubbings and an explora-
tion of the gardens. We are so proud of the students willingness to join in and their behaviour throughout 
the day. They were great representatives of the Corpus Christi Community.  

 

In Maths, we have been learning how we can collect information, this is called data. The students have 
been exploring questions such as what is the most popular eye colour in our class? and what is your fa-
vourite animal? We then analysed the data we collected and put that information onto a graph. From there 
we were able to see what was the most and least popular choices.  

 

In Religion, we have been discussing the importance of our school house colours and the meaning behind 
the names we have selected. We have learnt that Mary Mackillop is very special to us because it was her 
idea alongside Father Tenison Woods, to start building schools for children.  

 

In Literacy, we have continued our guided reading groups where we have been learning different strate-
gies to help us decode unknown words in a text. Please continue to read with your child over the holidays 
so they can practise using different reading strategies for unknown words.  

 

Congratulations on another great term at Corpus Christi. We wish you all a safe and happy holiday. We 
look forward to seeing you all back in Term 3.  

 

Stay up to date with the happenings in Foundation on the Remind App :  Yellow @yellow2019   OR 

          White @whitecomm 

Yours in partnership,  The Foundation Team 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

SENIOR UNIT NEWS…. 

We have continued to have a very busy and productive Term Two. Students have been busy 
working to criteria to complete different stages of their ‘Puberty Survival Kit’. We look         
forward to hearing the many presentations that display growth and change over time. During 
Religion, we have taken our experiences and knowledge of the Sacrament of Confirmation 
into exploring past and present examples of Discipleship in our world. We have used this to 
plan how we can act like Disciples in our world today.  
 
Our Wellbeing Workshops have been a great success as students build their bank of strategies to make 
friends, deal with stress, be positive, manage their social filter, explore being confident and effective ways 
to manage peer pressure. They have also expanded their awareness of being smart, safe cybercitizens 
along with ways to be safe and manage themselves around drugs.  
 
Our first round of Book Clubs will come to an end with many students celebrating finishing a book, being 
involved in discussions, comparing & contrasting events and characters along with developing inferring 
comprehension skills. We plan to begin a new book club rotation at the beginning of Term Three.        
Students have already started to use their students voice to suggest new books and make choices based of 

covers, burb, students’ reflections and areas of interest.  
 
We look forward to ending our last week of Term Two as we finishing       
exploring some Mathematical concepts of angles, shapes along with         
fractions, decimals and percentages. These concepts will continue to make 
some appearances in our learning as the year progresses and we make links to 
all areas of Mathematics.  
 

Senior TEAL Community Remind Code is @seniorscc 

JUNIOR UNIT NEWS…. 
 

It has been a busy term for the Juniors. It is great to see students positive and engaging with their learn-
ing.  
In Inquiry, students have been doing rotations with each teacher to learn about different parts of the envi-
ronment such as plants, mini beasts, bees and the water cycle. From their sessions, students have used all 
the information they have learnt and have written Information Reports with labelled diagrams. Students 
are in the process of publishing their reports. 
In Religion students have been learning about the Church and how; 
 

 Sunday is the Church’s day of gathering 
 All people can be people of God 
 The parish looks after and cares for one another 
 God acts and speaks through the Church 

 

Next Term the Junior Prayer night will be in Week 2 on Tuesday the 23rd July.  Students will be looking 
at the different schools in St. Andrew’s Parish and how the Parish help the community. 
In Mathematics, students have been learning about subtraction strategies such as counting up, counting 
back, using fact families, linking subtraction with addition and using place value to subtract. Continue to 
ask your child to count backwards and solve subtraction problems.  We also have been using the bee bots 
and using Google Earth to learn about location and giving directions.  
 
In Wellbeing, students have engaged in rotations with the Junior Teachers to learn about the 
importance of honesty, kindness, playing fairly and strategies to stay calm. Ask your child 
about some of the exciting things they have been doing in Wellbeing.  
 
Have a wonderful break. 
Yours in Partnership, Michelle Surmiak and the Junior Team 



 

 

 

 
 
FAMILY LITERACY NIGHT WEDNESDAY 14th AUGUST  2019 
 

Corpus Christi would like to invite all families to a Literacy Family Night in Term Three on 
Wednesday the 14th August from 6:30pm to 8:00pm. 

 

We considered your feedback from previous events, in deciding what areas of Literacy we 
will be presenting on the night and we are excited to say that all who come will have the       
opportunity to visit three workshops consisting of: 
 

 Storytelling : ‘Ways to engage children and families in Reading’ 

 Writing: ‘How to engage children in a variety of writing strategies and prompts’ 

 Spelling: ‘How does spelling work ?’ 

 

Families will end the night with some great ideas and practical ways to help children develop 
success in Literacy. 
                       We hope to see you all there in Term 3 

If you have any questions about the Family Literacy Night , please ask! 

 

We will be sending out an expression of interest letter to gauge how many families we might 
expect on the night and we look forward to your responses. 
 

Peta Cesarec,  Learning and Teaching Leader 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was great to see so many parents and carers being able log in to our new Parent Portal,        
getting access to Student Achievement Reports, and making appointment times for Parent 
Teacher Child Learning Conversations. We hope that you enjoyed seeing your child’s           
Learning Journey (via TeacherCloud) through Term 2. Look out for the Learning Journey to 
continue in Term 3. 

If you are yet to log in to the Parent Portal and open the email from ‘TheTeacherCloud’ we 
encourage you to do so. If you have experienced difficulties, please get in contact with the 
school office or with Anne via email at annew@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au 

 
    
    
         
   
 
 

mailto:annew@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone that attended the Family Numeracy Night. I hope you walked away from the 
evening with some useful information and activities that you can use with your child/children at 
home. Thank you to all the staff that assisted on the night in making it such a successful evening.  

 

Some of the main points discussed at the Family Numeracy Night were: 

 Explore one problem many ways NOT many problems one way  

 Understanding how to use efficient (quick and easy) strategies is important 

 Students begin learning by using concrete materials such as counters. Then they move to the 
semi concrete / pictorial stage of drawing pictures/diagrams to solve problems and eventu-
ally they advance to the abstract stage where they can work out problems in their head. 

 Only use the written algorithm strategy (borrowing and carrying) when students understand 
other strategies and can add and subtract 2 digit numbers in their head 

 When teaching place value, present numbers and discuss their full value: 104 as: ten tens and 
four ones or one hundred and four ones or 104 ones 

 Work on ten more and ten less such as ten less than 601 

 Use concrete materials such as bundling sticks and 100 dot cards to teach place value 

 Answers do not involve exchanging units. For example, students solve 195 and ten more is 
205, but don’t need to explain this by trading 10 tens for 1 hundred 

 The aim in teaching place value is to cultivate strong mental strategies 

 Focus on the process, not the end result - encourage and praise your child for their working 
out and persistence  

 If your child is having trouble working out a problem ask if there is another way they can 
work it out 

 Don’t tell your child that they are smart or clever at Maths - if they make a mistake they will 
think they are not smart anymore 

 Research has found that positive parent emotions lead to positive student emotions, and posi-
tive student emotions are connected to better performance 

 When students believe that everybody’s ability can grow, their achievement improves signifi-
cantly 

 

Here are some effective questions you could ask your child when they arrive home from school: 

 What did you discover today? 

 What did you find challenging? What would you do differently next time? 

 How did you work it out? (Strategy used) 

 Why did you do it that way? 

 Is there another way? Which strategy was more efficient? 

 Did you see or hear another strategy that was efficient? 

 How has your thinking changed? 

 

Have a great week! 

 

Mr. Peter Donoghue, Numeracy Leader 



 

 

 

 

 

Foundation excursion to the Royal Botanical Gardens 

On Friday 24th May the Foundation Community went to the Royal Botanical Gardens. The children were 
taken on a guided tour where they were shown different types of plants. They discussed the colours, shapes 
and textures they saw and felt. The students also participated in an activity where they made a leaf rubbing 
on material and created mandalas using natural materials. The experience complemented the Foundation 

Inquiry and Art units and a great day was had by all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Italian/Art NGV Excursion 

On Friday 7th June the Middle Community went to the National Gallery of Victoria. The students par-
ticipated in a tour which highlighted Italian pieces, they then were taken to a workshop where they 
had the opportunity to create their own sculpture inspired by what they had seen. Teachers also 

guided the students through the Venetian glass and Japanese porcelain exhibitions which will inspire 
the childrens’ next art piece in the Art room. 

  
  

Mrs Ada Parrella LOTE Teacher &  Mrs Maria Chetcuti ARTS Teacher  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Fair has now finished and by now all books should have been           
delivered to those children who ordered books. 
A shout out goes to Kelly Hollman, Maree Whelan, Trish Georgas, Natalie  
Dimitriadis, Simone Ballan, Belinda Delaney and Michelle Forte, without the 
help from our wonderful mums the Fair would not be such a success as it 
is. A shout out also goes out to our families and children who support this 
event. 
All monies that have been raised through the sale of books have already 
been spent and in the coming weeks children will see new books that were 
bought on the shelves.   
 

Quote:       “Books are a uniquely portable magic.” 

                   By Stephen King 
 
Yours in Books, Judie Baird 
 

REMIND APP 

Stay connected with news & reminders from your child’s learning community!   
Download the ‘Remind’ App and use your child / ren’s Community Remind Code 

to get started! 
For information visit:  https://www.remind.com/families 

 

 

WEEKEND MAINTENANCE PROGRAM 

Weekend Maintenance has been running smoothly - thank you to everyone 
who has helped so date. As your rostered Sunday approaches a green remind-
er notice is sent home to you via your eldest child.  Families will receive an 
SMS reminder, usually the Friday before a rostered Sunday also.  Thankyou 
for your support of the program and our school. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

OSHC – Holiday Program at Corpus Christi 
The need for child care during holiday periods has increased greatly over time and the current                

programs in our parish cannot cater for the growing needs. As a service, (particularly for our families 
who will be given preference), we have engaged Quantin Binnah (QB) to deliver a Holiday Program 

based in our MFR during holiday periods to run their program.  

We look forward to our growing partnership with QB in supporting the families in our school and 

broader community. We are planning for our first Holiday Program to begin in June. More details will 
be forwarded to all families as they become available. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term Parents and Friends have orgnaised the following fundraisers and activities 
for our School Community.  We would like to thank everyone who has continued to sup-
port our school this term. 

 

MOTHER’S DAYS STALL 

Many thanks go to our volunteers who stocked, sorted and sold our wonderful Mother’s 
Day items last month.  Feedback from our mums indicated how thrilled they were to re-
ceive these special gifts. 

 

SUBWAY LUNCH DAY 

Coming up on Tuesday 25th June is Subway Lunch Day as part of our celebration for 
the Feast of Corpus Christi. 

 

CHOCOLATE DRIVE 

Last Thursday we were thankful to for our helpers who packed and distributed the 
chocolates for our Chocolate Drive.  Please sell what you can and return money/ or 
chocolates to school.  Each community will have an incentive for the early return of the 
money of any unsold chocolates.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

SCHOOL DISCO 

Our final activity for Term 2 is our ever popular Disco.  Our Disco is on Thursday 27th 
June and runs from 5—6:15pm for our F—2 communities and 6:45—8:15pm for our 3-6 
communities.  Hot Dogs, Popcorn, and glo sticks will be available for purchase on the 
night.  Please see the letter that went home for ticketing and other information. 

 

As always our help and support is very much appreciated as we continue to work to-
gether for the benefit of our school community. 

 

TERM 3 

Meeting dates: 7:00pm in the Corpus Christi Staffroom 16th July, 20th August, 17th 
September. 

 

 

What’s On….. 
 

Jeans for Genes Day and Subway Lunch - Friday 2nd August 

Father’s Day Stall - Thursday 29th August 

Footy Colours Day (Hot Dog Lunch) - Friday 13th September 



 

 

 
 
ST ANDREW’S PARISH NEWS 
 
 

 
PARISH FAIR COMMITTEE MEETING 
The 2019 Parish Fair will be held on 16th November 2019.  The next Parish Fair Committee 
Meeting will be held on Wednesday 10th July at 7:30pm in the Penola Hub.  Everyone is      
invited to attend and new members are always welcome.  Hope to see you then! 
 
 
GODSTART Our next GODSTART is Friday 5th July 2019 during the school holidays 
which means your primary aged kids can attend too!!!  Friday 5th July 12:30pm to 2:20pm at 
Penola Hub, 33 Mortimer Street, Werribee.  Please RSVP to Susanne 0438 372 952 
 
 
NEW PARISH SCHOOL IN ST ANDREW’S PARISH 
You may be aware that we are building a new Parish Primary School in the Parish of St Andrew’s – taking us 
up to 6 primary schools! Please find following a message from Fr Albert regarding our new school in the 
Harpley Estate which is scheduled to open in 2021. 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

Good day to you. As you all are aware that we are in the process of           
building a new primary school for the parish of St. Andrew's in the 
Harpley Estate. The school will be opened in 2021. We invited the parish-
ioners to propose a name for our school name and then again to vote for 
their preferred name out of four names proposed - St. Luke, Galilee, St. 
John Paul II & St. Joseph. 
 

It was wonderful to see 425 people participated in the voting and 195 of 
them voted for St. Joseph in honour of the Sisters of St. Joseph who had 
been pioneers in the parish, St. Andrew's school & MacKillop College. 
 

The wish of the people was sent to the Arch Bishop for his approval and 
as the Arch Bishop is away in Rome the Vicar General has given us the 
approval.  
 

So I am pleased to convey the glad news to you that our new school in 
Harpley Estate will be called ' St. Joseph's Catholic Primary School'. 
 

I will be announcing this in our parish this weekend and you may let your 
children and their families know via the school newsletter or other means 
next week. 
 

Thank you and your school community for getting involved. God bless 
you. 
 

-Fr. Albert 



 

 

2019 SCHOOL CALENDAR & EVENTS 

Thursday 27th June  Whole School Assembly 2:05pm in the MFR All Welcome to attend 

    SCHOOL DISCO - Whole School 

Friday 28th June   LAST DAY OF TERM  Children Dismissed at 1:00pm for Term 2 Holidays 

TERM 3 

Monday 15th July  Term 3 Begins today - Students return to school 

Tuesday 16th July  P & F Meeting 7:00pm in the Staffroom 

Tuesday 23rd July  Junior Prayer Night at 6:00pm 

Friday 26th July   CORPUS CLUBS - Session 1 

    Whole School Assembly 2:05pm in the MFR - All Welcome  

Monday 29th July  SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY - Faith Formation - All Staff attending 

Tuesday 30th July  First Eucharist Parent Evening 6:30pm in the MFR 

Friday 2nd August  Jeans for Genes Day - Students may wear their Jeans to School Today for gold coin  

    CORPUS CLUBS - Session 2 

Tuesday 6th August  School Board Meeting 6:30pm in the Staffroom 

Wednesday 7th August  Reconciliation for First Eucharist Children - St Andrew’s Church at 6:30pm 

Friday 9th August   Feast of St Mary MacKillop Liturgy at 8:50am 

    Corpus Clubs - SESSION 3 

Whole School Assembly at 2:05pm 

Wednesday 14th August  Family Curriculum Night – Literacy at 6:30pm 

Thursday 15th August  Junior Unit Mass at 9:00am 

Friday 16th August  First Eucharist Reflection Day 

Sunday 18th August  First Eucharist Celebrations – 1:00pm and 3:00pm St Andrew’s Church 

Tuesday 20th August  Parents and Friends Meeting in the Staffroom at 7:00pm 

Wednesday 21st August   DISTRICT ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

Friday 23rd August  Corpus Clubs - SESSION 4 

Friday 30th August  Father’s Day Breakfast 7:30am 

    Guest Speaker at 8:45am 

    Father’s Day Liturgy at 9:45am 

Friday 30th August  Summer Sports – Lightning Premiership 

Friday 6th September  Corpus Clubs - SESSION 5 

    Whole School Assembly at 2:05pm 

Friday 13th September   FOOTY COLOURS DAY 

Sunday 15th September  Corpus Christi Community Mass at St Mary MacKillop Chapel 

Tuesday 17th September  Parents and Friends Meeting in the Staffroom at 7:00pm 

Thursday 19th September  Whole School Assembly at 2:05pm 

Friday 20th September LAST DAY OF TERM - Children Dismissed at 1:00pm for Term 3 Holidays 

 

TERM 4 

Monday 7th October  Term 4 Begins today - Students return to school 

Friday 11th October  Mission Month Liturgy at 8:50am 

    Corpus Clubs - SESSION 6 

Monday 14th October  Back to School BBQ 2019 Year 7 and Year 6 children and families 

    School Board Meeting at 6.30pm in the Staffroom 



 

 

Tuesday 15th October   Parents and Friends Meeting in the Staffroom at 7:00pm 

Thursday 17th October  Junior Excursion - Grade 1 Dinner and Grade 2 Sleepover at school 

    Storytime – 2020 Foundation Children 

Friday 18th October   Junior Excursion  

Sunday 20th October   Corpus Christi Community Mass 10.00am at St Mary MacKillop Chapel 

Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd October MIDDLE CAMP 

Thursday 24th October   Corpus Clubs - SESSION 7 

    Corpus Christi ARTS Show and Corpus Clubs Showcase 

Thursday 31st October  Transition Session 1 – 2020 Foundation Children 

Friday 1st November  All Saints and All Souls Liturgy at 8:50am 

    Whole School Assembly at 2:05pm 

Monday 4th November   School Closure Day - No School Today 

Tuesday 5th November   Melbourne Cup Holiday - Public Holiday 

Friday 8th November   Book Character Parade 

Tuesday 12th November   AGM School Board 

Thursday 14th November  Transition Session 2 – 2020 Foundation Children 

Friday 15th November   Whole School Assembly at 2:05pm 

Saturday 16th November   PARISH FAIR 

Tuesday 19th November  Parents and Friends Meeting in the Staffroom at 7:00pm 

Friday 22nd November   JUNIOR SPORTS DAY 

Thursday 28th November  Transition Session 3 – 2020 Foundation Children 

Friday 29th November   Whole School Assembly at 2:05pm 

Monday 2nd December  CC Carols on the Green 

Friday 6th December  Advent Reflection 

Monday 9th December   Orientation 2020 

Tuesday 10th December  Graduation Mass at 6:00pm 

Friday 13th December   Adventure Park Grade 6 Children 

Monday 16th December   Final Whole School Assembly at 2:05pm 

Tuesday 17th December   End of Year  Prayer Service  - Children DISMISSED at 1:00pm  

  

  

2019 Upcoming School Closure Dates 

  Term 3.. Day 2 – Monday 29th July – Wellbeing for Learning 

  Term 4.. Day 3 – Wednesday 18th December - Planning for 2020  

                Day 4 – Thursday 19th December – Handover 2020  

  

 
 


